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Issue 175: 19th March 2012  

This E-Bulletin is a regular email briefing from the Community and Voluntary Forum: Eastern Region (COVER). Please feel free to forward this information to anyone you think might find it useful.
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SECTOR NEWS
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COVER is currently looking for volunteers to help run the Advice Points for the Crystal Palace Digital TV Switchover. As the lead organisation for the Community Outreach part of the London Digital TV Switchover, we are looking for volunteers covering Essex and Hertfordshire to attend a morning and/or afternoon of one or possibly two advice point days. Training will be given; subsistence and travel expenses will also be covered.
General VCS news and resources
The Minister for the Cabinet Office has announced after a successful first year, National Citizen Service has been expanded so that up to 30,000 young people can take part. The scheme is available to people from all backgrounds and brings together those who might otherwise not have met. It gives 16-year-olds a positive shared experience while increasing their self-esteem, confidence and sense of the valuable role they can play in their communities.
March has seen the launch of KnowHow NonProfit’s iKnowHow pilot project, exploring whether online advice and support content for the voluntary sector can be maintained using wikis. This project will allow anyone in the voluntary sector to add to or edit online advice and support materials.

The Public Services (Social Value) Act 2010-12 has received Royal Assent this month. The Bill aims to strengthen the social enterprise business sector and make the concept of 'social value' more relevant and important in the placement and provision of public services.
Way2go have launched their new Cambridgeshire Providers’ website. This is a ‘one-stop-shop’ of support, leisure and learning opportunities, helping people with personal budgets and care needs. Way2go will be holding a tea party launch on 28th March 2.30-4pm at Arbury Community Centre, Campkin Road, Cambridge. Please RSVP to Gill Riley if you’d like to attend.
Please remember if your business and/or home PC or laptop is no longer needed bring along your equipment to the COVER group offices in Waterbeach for the Reboot team to recycle. Helping us to create more volunteering, training and job opportunities for local people. 
Keep up to date with our daily news updates of relevant VCS reports via our twitter feeds, visible through our website and of course directly through Twitter. Check out our “COVERGroup” profile and follow us. News is updated throughout the day, keeping you in the know as soon as the news breaks.

Skills 
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The Government has announced a £4.5 million fund for England’s biggest cities and colleges to work together to boost adult skills across the country. The City Skills Fund will be available to the eight core cities in England, plus London, and their surrounding local enterprise partnership (LEP) areas. Each city will receive around £500,000 to address skills priorities across their regions. The City Skills Fund will help cities and LEPs work with local colleges and independent providers to boost the provision of skills needed by local employers. The Government is also challenging cities to develop apprenticeship city hubs which will help local businesses, particularly small businesses, to take on apprentices.
Health and Social Care
The Government has asked the Children and Young People’s Health Outcomes Forum to engage and hear views from children, young people, parents and the professionals involved with their care. The NHS’s Strategic Network for Child Health and Wellbeing has compiled a useful discussion slide pack for those who may wish to comment on children's health outcomes.
Paul Burstow, the Minister of State for Care Services, has issued an invitation to LINks members to attend a series of free learning events this spring and summer, in the time of development towards HealthWatch. The events are ideal for LINks members who wish to gain more confidence and enhance their skills, as well as those who are new to LINks and want to make a difference to local health and social care services, improve local patient experiences and outcomes, give a voice to those who are seldom heard and hold commissioners and providers to account. COVER will be hosting the eastern region events in Cambridge. Click here for dates, details and booking.

COVER produces a dedicated, monthly e-bulletin to health and social care. Please contact Claire Pennycuick if you would like to join the mailing list or have information you would like included in the e-bulletin.
The COVER website updates health news as news items become available via a twitterfeed, check out our “COVERHealth” profile and follow us. For those of you not on Twitter, the updates are still available to you by clicking on the link on the twitterfeed from our website.

And a reminder, that we hold quarterly Health and Social Care Cluster meetings at our office in Waterbeach, Cambridge. To get involved in the Health and Social Care Cluster meetings please contact Claire Pennycuick. 

ICT
Don’t forget that Children England is leading a free IT helpdesk, funded by the Department of Education and facilitated by i-TRUST. If you are a voluntary, community or social enterprise organisation that works with children, young people and families, until June 2012 is your opportunity to solve your IT problems for free. This is a trial service which will be rolled out for a further year if the support is proved valuable.
The Eastern Region Infrastructure Network (ERIN) through its Big Lottery funded project FERI (Front Line Engagement through Infrastructure) is offering a free phone regional IT Helpdesk for VCS organisations in the East of England. See the i-TRUST website for more information.

COVER are looking for organisations to register their interest in delivering events for the Digital Switchover within the Crystal Palace transmitter area within the Hertfordshire and Essex area this switchover takes place on the 4th April 2012 and 18th April 2012. Grants of up to £3,000 for multiple events, with a limit of £100 per event are available. Full training and materials are provided. If you are interested in finding more about the grants scheme or the digital switchover please contact Rachel Farr.

PUBLICATIONS
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COVER publications

For current COVER publications please see our COVER publications page.
Government documents

The Government has published its Approach to Integration document ‘Creating the conditions for integration’ which sets out the Government's approach to achieving a more integrated society, focusing on creating the conditions for everyone to live and work successfully alongside each other.

General VCS interest
The Charity Commission has published its new Risk Framework together with information on how the framework will be applied.
The children's rights director for England has published the After Care Report detailing that half of care leavers say they have to leave care too early. 61% of care leavers felt their lives were better than they would have been if they hadn't been taken into care although 26% said their lives were worse.
The Principles of Good Impact Reporting and its accompanying guide, Principles into Practice, has been developed by the Charity Finance Group, Acevo and New Philanthropy Capital. The publication describes the tools charities need to measure and report their impact. The principles give organisations of all sizes a clear set of guidance on how they should communicate their impact, and what they should communicate.
As part of the national Child and Maternal Health Observatory’s (ChiMat), work with the East of England Public Health Observatory, have published updated Local Authority Child Health Profiles. These profiles provide a snapshot of child health and wellbeing in March 2012.

A new report funded by the University of East Anglia and sponsored by Social Enterprise East of England, ‘Professional Culture Conflicts’, reveals the impact of government cuts on public services. This research sheds light on the impact of relentless reform on professionals delivering core services including the NHS, schools, and social care.
CONSULTATIONS
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Department for Communities and Local Government: Allocation of Accommodation- Guidance for Local Housing Authorities in England. Deadline: 30th March 2012.
Cabinet Office: Charities Act Review- Calls for Evidence. Deadline: 16th April 2012.

Transforming bailiff action. Deadline 14th May 2012.

Department for Education: Consultation on Draft Revised Statutory Guidance for Local Authorities on Services and Activities to Improve Young People's Wellbeing. Deadline: 25th May 2012.

COVER has a webpage page dedicated to current consultations where you can find regularly updated information on the consultations we are responding to, other consultations relevant to the VCS, and all of our past consultation responses. Click here for more 
information. 
FUNDING AND OPPORTUNITIES
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The Tesco Charity Trust provides grants to groups working with and supporting elderly people and/or adults and children with disabilities. This funding stream is due to re-open for applications on the 1st February 2012. Deadline 31st March 2012.  
The Communitybuilders fund is offering feasibility grants totalling £500,000 to community organisations looking to develop services that generate income. The fund, which supports community groups will make up to 30 grants of between £10,000 and £25,000. Deadline: 13th April 2012.
The Pfizer UK Foundation gives £1million each year to projects addressing health inequalities resulting from social, economic, cultural and demographic factors. Funding between £3,000 and £50,000 is available for projects which clearly tackle a defined health inequality and target a specific local area or marginalised community. Deadlines: 30th May 2012, 5th September 2012.

The Mrs Smith and Mount Trust Grant is available to charities assisting disadvantaged people towards greater independence or a better quality of life in the East of England. The Trust is currently focusing on the following areas; mental health, learning disability, homelessness and health in the community. Applications are accepted from registered charities with an annual income of less than £1m or £500k whose beneficiaries are in Norfolk, Suffolk, Cambridgeshire, Hertfordshire and Essex. While no upper or lower limit of grant is specified, the average size of grant is £5,000. Deadlines: 31st May 2012, 30th September 2012.

Heart Research UK Healthy Heart Grants of up to £10,000 are available for new, original and innovative projects that actively promote Heart Health and help to prevent, or reduce, the risk of heart disease in specific groups or communities. Deadline: 31st August 2012.

NEW: The Government has introduced a new programme called the Coastal Communities Fund to support economic development projects in coastal areas across the UK. The Fund will have around £23 million available each year for projects and will be delivered on behalf of the government by the Big Lottery Fund. Deadline: 27th April 2012. 
NEW: The Rural Economy Grant provides grants to enable a significant ‘game-changing', transformational performance in farm, forestry, tourism, agri-food businesses and micro businesses in rural areas in England. Project applications will need to demonstrate that as a result of a grant their business will achieve a significant step change in performance (such as job creation, increased turnover, access to new markets etc). Deadline: 30th April 2012.
Awards for All, England, offers grants of between £300 and £10,000 for projects that improve communities and the lives of people within them. It is for voluntary and community groups, schools and health organisations, parish and town councils. Over 15,000 small lottery grants, generally for organisations with incomes of under £20,000 a year. Grant decisions are made within three months.

Fenland District Council Rural Capital Grants Scheme has a total funding pot of £800,000 to help pay for new projects which will benefit the community for more than 1 year and where funding requests exceed £10,000 in value. This can include funding for buildings, play equipment, vehicles, or any other projects where the group is requesting pieces of equipment. You can apply for up to £100,000. The project must show a clear need which has been identified by local residents and must be completed within 2 years of being awarded funding

The Community Chest scheme, which is capital funding available to community and voluntary sector groups and organisations and Parish Councils, is open now for the remainder of the 2011-12 period, with £27,000 for one-off capital purchases and one-off revenue project costs running to the end of March 2012. The funding has been made available to further improve quality of life in South Cambridgeshire.

The Low Carbon Innovation Fund (LCIF) is a European Regional Development Fund supported venture capital fund. It is seeded with £8m from the ERDF and matched with private sector investment. The fund will make early-stage equity investments into small and medium sized enterprises within the East of England that are developing new and innovative products or processes in a low carbon, environmentally sensitive manner. Deadline: December 2015.

People’s Health Trust, funded through the Health Lottery, has announced that its Healthy Communities Small Grants Programme is open. The Trust aims to award £50 million per year to support health-related projects and aims to do this by supporting projects that tackle the early causes of ill health. The small grants programme opens in different society areas at different times.  Before applying check that the Trust are accepting applications from your area.

The Princes Trust are welcoming applications for their Community Cash Awards, these are grants of up to £3,000 and support to help young people set up a project that will benefit their community. 

The DWP payment by results model Innovation Fund requires service providers to partner with financial backers. It has a pot of £30m over 3 years to fund projects that improve employment prospects for young people aged 14 and over who are disadvantaged or at risk of disadvantage. There will be a briefing for interested organisations. 

The Sutton Trust has been awarded £125 million by the Government to establish a new initiative to boost the attainment of some of the country's most disadvantaged children. The Education Endowment Fund will be used to initiate grants and seek proposals from schools, teachers, local authorities and charities to improve the performance of poor pupils in the country's most challenging schools.

The Hilden Charitable Fund awards grants to projects that address disadvantages, in particular those that address homelessness; asylum seekers and refugees; community based initiatives for disadvantaged young people; and penal affairs.

TRAINING AND EVENTS
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Training
The Cambridge United Project are offering organisatons and community groups based in Cambridgeshire the opportunity to attend a free ICT workshop at our training suite in Waterbeach. Places are limited so please book early to avoid disappointment.

The Cambridge United Project are also offering free, a qualified ICT trainer to come to your organisation, at your workplace for a Training Surgery. The trainer will work with your staff to find more effective ways to carry out everyday tasks, answer questions about various ICT problems/issues and give general advice and guidance about the programmes you use.
Marketing your Group to Others, is a daylong training event on 30th March 2012 held at the Orchard Park Community Centre in Cambridge. This free event is being delivered by Douglas Brown, public relations expert in both the business and voluntary sector. The session is a must for organisations delivering services in a competitive marketplace. The session will cover: branding, writing and designing marketing materials, new media, the role of publics and stakeholders and selecting relevant messages for different audiences. To find out more please contact Yvonne at CCVS.
The East of England Local Government Association has a number of relevant training courses available. Most of the courses can be delivered in-house and can be tailored to meet the needs, policies and procedures or your organisation. If you cannot find the course you require they may be able to offer a bespoke training solution.
The latest course in Advicehub’s acclaimed training programme for advice professionals in Cambridgeshire will take place in March 2012 at four locations across the county. Making the Difference gives an overview of the changes in the welfare benefit system, and also includes a special one-hour session to help people save money on fuel costs by advising on energy efficiency, switching supplier and/or changing tariff, and checking that people are receiving any fuel benefits to which they are entitled.
Demonstrating Value in Tough Times, is an introduction to social return on

investment analysis. This free training event is being held in Cambridge on 22nd March 2012. It is aimed at any organisation working with children, young people and parents.
Voluntary Sector Training has a series of 3 free courses in March and April designed to help small charities and community groups in the Chelmsford Borough Council area. They will cover Funding Applications, Trustee Essentials and Practical Skills for Treasurers.
The European Regional Development Fund (ERDF) is investing £90 million into our region to support SMEs via a range of activities and projects which could be of direct benefit to your business. From resource audits, grants and innovation support, to collaborative projects with universities, ERDF has the potential to make a real difference. Attend one of the FREE seminars to find out more. 18th April 2012 Norwich, 30th April 2012 Ipswich, 16th May 2012 Bedford. Sessions last 2.5 hours. To book and for further information contact Carole Randall.

Inspire2Enterprise are providing a new, free to access ‘one-stop’ social enterprise support service, providing support to: individuals and organisations thinking about setting-up a social enterprise, those in the early stages of starting up a social enterprise, and established enterprises looking to grow their organisation. The service is delivered by a team of highly experienced, qualified, telephone-based enterprise and specialist advisers. Information, consultation and advice are provided free-of-charge.  For more information, or advice call 0844 9800 760 or email.
The Charities Evaluation Services has launched a bursary scheme for non-London organisations. Check out their website to see if you’re eligible to attend the training courses.
Event Calendar
March 2012
· The Third Sector and the Big Society – practicalities, policy and challenges, London 22nd March 2012. The focus of this seminar is on the future for the third sector, progress of the Government’s Big Society agenda and implications for the sector going forward. Click here for the agenda and speakers.
· Navigating the Equality Delivery System: A learning event for voluntary and community organisation, London 23rd March 2012. The Men’s Health Forum, the Race Equality Foundation and the Women’s Health and Equality Consortium, are hosting a joint learning event to inform voluntary and community organisations about the new Equality Delivery System. 

· Parenting Classes Trial Stakeholder Event, London 27th March 2012. The Family Strategic Partnership is facilitating this event to provide key stakeholders with the opportunity to deepen their understanding of the Parenting Classes Trial and to contribute ideas on; normalising parenting classes; encouraging take up; and extending the market beyond the trial.

· Keep the Faith; an inter-faith seminar, Birmingham, 26th March 2012. NCVYS invites you to a one-day, multi-sector, inter-faith seminar for facilitators, trainers and youth practitioners working with children, young people and families. The seminar seeks to explore challenges and opportunities for organisations and practitioners working within and around their faith-based youth work context and to promote the value of inter-faith approaches and activity across the youth work space.
· Building Neighbourhoods in the East of England, Newmarket 28th March 2012. The National Housing Federation is bringing together key agencies from the social housing sector in the East of England region to provide an opportunity to debate the most topical issues; the future of regulation, delivering new homes, Local Enterprise Partnership's (LEP) one year on, the introduction of Health and Wellbeing Boards(HWB), and more.

April 2012

· A Long Time Coming conference - Improving mental health and wellbeing in later life, London 24th April 2012. This conference you will be hearing about the critical issues and innovative solutions to the challenges faced in combating age discrimination and achieving equality in mental health services at a time of diminishing resources and competing priorities.
May 2012

· International Integrated Care Summit, London 1st May 2012.  Organised by the King’s Fund, this international summit, featuring Andrew Lansley MP, Kenneth Kizer M.D. and Dame Barbara Hakin, will bring together case studies from at home and abroad and is a unique opportunity to hear from international experts in system design, care co-ordination and delivering change.
Disclaimer: While every care has been taken in the compilation of this information, please confirm all the details yourself before making any decisions.
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